
 
 
 
 

December 9, 2021 
 
 
Public Utility Commission of Oregon 
Attn: Filing Center 
201 High Street, S.E. 
P.O. Box 1088 
Salem, OR  97308-1088 
 
RE: Second Supplemental Filing of Advice No. 21-38, Schedule 136 Oregon 

Community Solar Program Cost Recovery Mechanism Methodology of Bill 
Credits 

 
Portland General Electric Company (PGE) submits this supplemental filing pursuant to 
Oregon Revised Statutes 757.205 and 757.210, and Oregon Administrative Rules 
(OARs) 860-022-0025 and 860-022-0030, for filing proposed tariff sheets associated with 
Tariff P.U.C. No. 18. PGE initially filed Advice No. 21-38 on November 12, 2021 with a 
requested effective date of January 1, 2022. PGE then submitted a Supplemental Filing 
on December 2, 2021, because after submission PGE noticed that the methodology 
submitted in the work papers did not align with PGE’s latest methodology to price Direct 
Access Customers priced at the equivalent cost of service as approved by the 
Commission on October 20, 2020 in Docket No. ADV 1170 (PGE Advice No. 20-22). PGE 
is submitting this Supplemental Filing at the request of Staff to extend the requested 
effective date of January 1, 2022 to April 20, 2022. This extension will allow Staff to 
conduct a workshop process with all utilities to determine a common methodology to 
calculate the incremental cost of subscribed energy and make a recommendation to the 
Commission. 
 
In addition to Staff’s request, PGE will supplement the filing after the holidays with the 
three additional items to help Staff assess PGE’s methods:  
 

1) a line item transaction list of all costs, with a description of each transaction 
2) a detailed narrative and numeric demonstration showing calculation of 

incremental energy costs 
3) all workpapers referenced in ADV 1342 filings in electronic (excel) format with all 

formulae intact. 
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Please direct questions or comments regarding this filing to Santiago Beltran Laborde at 
(503) 464-7902. Please direct all formal correspondence and requests to the following 
email address pge.opuc.filings@pgn.com 
 
 Sincerely, 

 

\s\ Robert Macfarlane 
 

 Robert Macfarlane 
 Manager, Pricing & Tariffs 


